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Dear Buzz Readers, 

 

The Big Day has come!!! 

Our Shop is soon to open its doors after the village not having 

this facility for 10 years. 

Quite a lot of other things happening in our village during the 

next couple of months as you will read in this newsletter. 

Please support them when you can. 

 

Sheila Cholwill   email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Editor        telephone:  01288 381350 

PRELIMINARY NOTICE: 

 

CELEBRATING OUR VILLAGE 
REVEL WEEK 

MONDAY 29TH JULY—SATURDAY 3RD AUGUST 

YOUR 

SUGGESTIONS 

AND OFFERS OF         

HELP  PLEASE! 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  REGISTERED 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
   email:  humphreysweep@mac.com                           Proud to be of service 
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REMINDER: 

There will be no 

Tamar Rock and Roll 

Club in June 

 

 We will be back  on 

July 27th with  

DJ Dynamite Dave. 
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We are pleased to announce that the shop  

Grand Opening 

will take place on 

Saturday 18th May  

at 11:00 am 

Opening ceremony to be carried out by    

The Mayor of Holsworthy                                   

Cllr. Nigel Kenneally. 

Followed by light refreshments in the hall. 

A big thank you to all our shareholders and those who made donations. 

WE’VE DONE IT!! 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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Please order your newspapers and 
magazines by e-mailing                             

bridgeruleshop@aol.com or talk to  
Sheila / Kevin / Georgina. 

Initial Opening Hours  

Mon – Sat:   8:30 – 5:30 

Sunday 9 -12 

 

Whilst our initial stock will be varied, we are keen on 

feedback as to what you would like.                                      

So, please pop in and browse. 

Have a freshly brewed tea or coffee  
(bean to cup)  

 

Fresh cakes, pies & pasties. Not forgetting the 

sweets. 

Also a selection of cards. 

mailto:bridgeruleshop@aol.com
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Sound Healing  
and Sound Baths 

 

Fliss Guppy practices Sound Baths at Bridgerule Village Hall. 

Her next session is at 7.00pm on Thursday 16th 

Please contact her on: 

flissyguppy@sereneportaltherapies.co.uk  

Or  07467302982 

Don’t dig it here.. 

Dig it elsewhere.. 

It’s got to be round and it                   

cannot be square.    

You’re digging it wrong … 

                     It’s far too long … 

And you can’t dig a hole where a hole 

don’t belong !! 
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WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.                                                                

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall                       

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 

mailto:flissyguppy@sereneportaltherapies.co.uk
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                              AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

             Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 
MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 

Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                         SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00am 

 

   5th May           Sung Eucharist 

12th May           Morning Prayer 

19th May           Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

26th May           Joint Service  with Methodist Chapel 

 

 2nd June          Sung Eucharist 

   9th June         Morning Prayer 

16th June          Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

23rd June          Joint Service with Methodist Chapel 

30th June          Benefice Eucharist—10.00am 

   
 THANK YOU BRIDGERULE !  

 
 
 
“The Bridgerule Community Shop Team would like to share 
their appreciation in the support that the community gave to 
our first Bingo event on Saturday 16th March by sending out a big “Thank 
You” to all who attended.  It was a happy family event with the hall being full 
and over £750 was raised to help stock the shop.  
 
Also appreciated were the wonderful raffle prizes, chicken dinners and time 
given by volunteers. One person in particular deserves a very big thank you 
and that goes out to Scott for his excellent skill and knowledge in  calling the 
Bingo numbers and their various ditties! This all helped make the evening 
such a success” 
 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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Members of The New Inn Ladies Skittle Club  Kilkhampton celebrated 

their end of season  meal and presentation of individual trophies.  

George Hemmings, Captain, thanked the team for supporting her.   

The team came fifth in the Holsworthy and District Ladies League. 

Members of the Art and Craft Club take part in various craft              

activities when they meet. At a recent  session members  enjoyed 

decorating some Easter Eggs before taking them home. 
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Carpenter & Building Services 
No Job Too Small 

 

 

  

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

 

 

Call Dave on:   

01288 3815 07 or 07761 055071 
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Pam Colwill NS Revd Simon Leigh Covenant Joint Service PC Pauline Burdett Harvest Festival NS Muriel 
Hodges St Bridgets NS NS Mrs Jan Orchard NS Mark Shears NS 

 If you are a owner of a dog 

who walks by our new 

shop.  Why  are you letting 

it foul our  new shop         

pathways and  far worse 

not pick  it up? 

3 times this has happened  

in a very short time !!! 

You obviously do not care 

WE DO... 

SO STOP YOUR BAD HABIT! 
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 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    09.45 – 10.45 am   
            11.00-  12.00 am                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 Tel:  07805026364 /or email 
             shazforty@hotmail.com 

TABLE TENNIS 

Tuesday from 2.00pm 

Contact Alan on 

01288 382988 or 

email quilts@hotmail.com  

  ART AND CRAFT CLUB                       
Wednesday afternoon   

         Contact  Kath on 
        01288 381459 / or        
Kathwhatmore@gmail.com            
    

  DOG OBEDIENCE  CLASSES 
Telephone Christine on       

01288 381104 or 
Mutley Crew Dog Club  

Facebook  

     SHORT MAT BOWLS           

 Friday from 2.00pm 

Contact Scott on 01288 381459 

or email sdwhatmore@gmail.com  

PILATES - Tuesdays  5.45 - 6.45 
           7.00—8.00 

EMILY SKERRETT 

Email:    ems1982a@gmail.com  

Tel: 07828947545 

 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    09.45 – 10.45 am   
            11.00-  12.00 am                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 Tel:  07805026364 /or email 
             shazforty@hotmail.com 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 
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http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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FALCON 

29FEBRUARY 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

On 29th February in 2020 I arranged our first lunchtime party for fellow 
Leaplings (or Leapers). That was on a Saturday - and following some local 
publicity there were fourteen of us at midday in the Falcon Hotel, Bude. 
Most were local, but others from Exeter, Honiton and Taunton. 
We had a jolly time and the local newspaper and television asked to join us 
on the day. 
 
When I suggested a repeat on Thursday 29th February 2024, all of them 
wanted to come, but the youngest two, now 5 and 9, had to work on that 
day and two had moved away.  
However, Week St Mary parish magazine produced a new recruit, so we 
were eleven this year.  
I was the oldest at 20, the youngest, an engineer, was 10. Three of us live 
or work in Bridgerule. 
 
Each was again invited to bring a “responsible adult” so we were about 
twenty in all  - and there was some under-age drinking. 
 
Furthermore, several Leaplings had kept in touch within the group so there 
was quite a reunion. Two television crews were there and stayed for most 
of lunchtime, possibly encouraged by Camel Valley champagne.  
 
The hotel provided an excellent buffet and a lady in Pancrasweek supplied 
a wicked chocolate cake – four sides, four candles.  
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam  

 01409 828119 

(please note change of number) 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

                       ROB   
                    Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   07731961653 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

                       Welcome you to their  SERVICES  11.00am 

 

   

  5th May        Jan Orchard 

19th May        Revd Simon Leigh  11.15am 

                            Sacrament 

 

  2nd June       Mrs. Cath Paddon 

16th June        Rev. Simon Leigh 

30th June        Courtney Drew 

After the party, my wife Heather took me to a small but delightful hotel on 
the edge of Dartmoor. 
In 2020 she had laid on a major surprise party in Bridgerule village hall, so I 
was rather nervous.  
There were no additional guests for us, but we did encounter a young    
couple who had known each other for many years. She – also called 
Heather - was just taking advantage of the date to propose to her man 
Daniel, so my Heather encouraged him to say Yes. 
It was difficult for him to refuse with a genuine Leapling lurking nearby. 
 
I like to think that we shall all do it again in 2028 (a Tuesday). I shall be very 
pleased and surprised to attain my 22nd birthday on Sunday 29th February 
2032. 
Any local Leapling reading this should contact me now and book a place for 
2028.  
 
 Christopher Darwin 
01288 381265   jcsdarwin@gmail.com 
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Neighbourhood Watch Notes 
 

If you need to report a problem or a crime, and because there 
is no public phone number for Holsworthy police station, the best way is 
using "devon-cornwall.police.uk" and find the section "report a crime" and 
fill in the  details. Phone 101 as a last resort.  But 999 is still there in an 
emergency, or if something is happening now. 
 
So call 999 if you spot a Rogue Trader or, even worse, if they come to your 
door offering all sorts of work for "cheap " prices, or worse again, saying 
that without them doing what they say needs to be done, you are in     
danger.   Don't believe it. They are just cold calling. Don't be rushed into 
making a hasty decision. Check all facts carefully and in your own time and 
with neighbours who maybe could recommend a local trader. 
 
Are you tempted to go to The Chelsea Flower Show this year? Or any other 
special ticketed event? Buy your tickets from a well known reputable    
merchant, not the first thing that comes up when you use your search  en-
gine. Ticket fraud is rising, £6•7 million was lost in 2023 on fraudulent tick-
ets.   Report such things to Action Fraud on 0300 123 2040, or 
"actionfraud.police.uk". For emails it is "report@phishing.gov.uk". 
 

Now for something entirely different, do keep your pet dogs out of harms 
way by having them on a lead anywhere near farm animals, or loose live-
stock on the moors. No matter what, you can not be absolutely certain 
that the beast in your pet couldn't come to the fore and chase or kill. It 
may be shot and you the poorer by six months porridge and/or £1000 fine. 
Beware of illegal vapes probably containing dangerous chemicals. A smoke 
like that could be the last thing you ever do. Buy with care. 
 
Finally, getting phone calls, texts, WhatsApp or email from someone - may-
be - or not who they say they are?  "This is my new phone, or number". Is 
it?  Use the number you know is correct before responding to "my new 
number". Hackers are everywhere, just like the scum who scam.   Be         
careful, don't speed through the village. If it's free or it looks too good to 
be true, it probably is. Don't get caught, enjoy the better weather on the 
way, I hope.         John McDougall   Co-ordinator 01288 381237 
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http://devon-cornwall.police.uk/
http://actionfraud.police.uk/
mailto:report@phishing.gov.uk
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Delicious Home Baking Kits 
 

"So Tasty, So Easy" 
 

The Perfect Gift - Birthday, Thankyou, Christmas 
 

www.scrummiejars.co.uk 
scrummiejars@gmail.com 
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Birthday Wishes to: 

Alison Stenton for 10th May 

Christine Gee for the 12th May 

Steve Thomas for the 15th May 

Matthew South for 16th May 

Marion Abbott for 16th May 

Harvey Cholwill for 1st June 

Gwyneth Cameron for 5th June 

Julia Trayford for 5th June 

Jo South for 11th June 

Dee Thomas for 11th June 

Ella Cholwill for 16th June 

Cliff Seymour Smith for 16th June 

Pam Bowler for 18th June 

Betty Slade for 23rd June 

Angela Brock for 26th June 

SHEILA’S MENTIONS 

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will  upload it on to our 
face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

Belated Birthday Greetings 

to Joan Whatmore  who 

recently celebrated her very 

special 90th Birthday. 

 Congratulations to           

Bill and Margaret Eastcott 

who recently celebrated 

their Diamond Wedding  

Anniversary 

Our very best wishes go to  

David Cole and Jane  Maggs                  

of Southfields who are getting married 

soon at  St. Bridget’s Church. 

Welcome to Craig and Helen  

who have recently moved to 

Southfields from Hampshire. 
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WHEELCHAIRS  AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall may be able 

to help you out.                                                                                               

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall committee. 

    BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 
    HIRE HALL from just £25 

                  Small Kitchen £10   
                  Large kitchen £15 
 
BOOKING CLERK   Telephone: 01288 381350 

 sheilacholwill@btinternet.com                                              
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TATSON FARMHOUSE 

BED & BREAKFAST 

   tatsonfarmholidays.co.uk 

Telephone 01288 381011 

Editorial Disclaimer:   
     The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views,     
opinions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness,           
correctness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will 
not be liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses,       
injuries, or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any     
manner it sees fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene,    
offensive, defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other 
laws. 

   REMEMBERING  

DADS EVERYWHERE 

  SUNDAY 16TH JUNE 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                          
John & Sylvia McDougall  - Uplands             P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View            Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule              Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                  Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                        Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                         John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm               
Fred Bond -The Green                                         Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                     
Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                         Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   
Christine Gee  -  Southfields                               Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                           
Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm     Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               
Neville & Wendy Rimmer - Silverstone            Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy             
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.             
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                        
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                                                                  
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                        
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park              John and Michelle –Jardine                                                                                                                      
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 Roger & Diane Green —Moorside                                             
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                    Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton          Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                          Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge              
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                      
Heather Fraser -  The Green                         Pete & Angela North - Kents View                       
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                  Tim and Carol Honey - Grove Farm                  
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan & Linda Weekes - Littlebridge Meadow        
Richard and Michelle Chinn                                   Jane Charlesworth—Littlebridge Meadows                                                                            
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                               
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                     Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       
Steve and Dee—Southfields                             Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows   
June Roger—Springbank                                     Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            
Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy           
Peter & Clarice Harris—Highlands                    Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                 
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                  Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green             
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                    
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                  Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands         
Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             
Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval                
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                  Mark & Sarah—Javad                         
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock                   Winnie Westlake—Arthmead                            
Rob & Carol Cox  - Willow Crest                       Richard & Leila Camp - 1 Meadow View        
Colin & Helen  -   Bridgerule           Fred and Suzanne  Cogdell—Green Pastures  
Paul & Pauline Latham -  The Green               Steven and Annie Youldon = Knowle                 
Ron & Sheila White—Littlebridge Meadows 
Phil and Sue Sanders—26 Southfields             Ian and Tracy—Larapinta 
Rex and Helen Eccott—Crosspark           Joan Whatmore—Southfields 
Ken & Liz James  - Merrifield                             Gautam & Susan, Camellia, Canal Rise 
Christopher & Heather Darwin            Palmer Family— Tamar House 
H Taylor -  Southfields             Ray & Shirley Delaforce 
Tom & Lucy Murray             Bob & Donna Cooper—Southfields 
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BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will upload 
it on to our face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

POTTERS FISH n THIINGs sincerely apologise 

But their baby is putting in an earlier appearance than             
expected  and so their mobile van will not be coming back 

until June. We will let you know the date. 

Wishing them well! 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                 

    7TH AND 21ST MAY 2024                 4TH AND 18TH JUNE 
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Derril Water Solar Park Update 

The solar park has been bought by a                             

cooperative society managed by  Ripple Energy.  

The co-op uses a novel approach whereby the       

coop members get their share of the generated power allocated to them 

and they get savings on their electricity bills according to how much 

power they generate and the value of that power. 

The co-op is made up of over 9,000 households from all across GB who 

are all looking forward to generating their own clean power. 

More details about this are available here: https://rippleenergy.com/our

-projects/derril-water-solar-park 

The coop has recently entered into a construction contract with Ethical 

Power, a specialist solar firm located in the South West and works will 

start on site in June.  

The co-op has committed to a community benefit fund of £42,000 per 

annum that will commence following the first year of operations.  Local 

councillors will be contacted to help set up a process for managing       

applications to the fund via a third party paid for by the coop. 
Road Works and Closures 

The road section highlighted in red below is expected to be closed     

during May, subject to the Council confirming timings.  The purple      

arrows indicate where seven passing places will be constructed. 

Access will be maintained for local properties and emergency services. 

If anyone needs to notify the contractors of any special events that may 

need consideration, or if the behaviour of any workers on site falls      

below the standards expected, please contact                                               

DerrilWater@RippleEnergy.com. 
Additional contact details will be added to the webpage above in due 

course.                Simon Peltenburg Chief Projects Officer . Ripple Energy 
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Map of proposed works! 

As you get older, you’ll realise that a £300 watch 

And a £30 watch both tell the same time. 

 

A Michael Kors wallet and a Primark wallet 

Hold the same amount of money. 

 

 £300,000 house and a £100,000 house can host 

the same loneliness. 

 

A Ford will also drive you as far as a Bentley. 

 

True happiness is not found in Materialistic things, 

it comes from the love and laughter found with 

each other. 

https://rippleenergy.com/our-projects/derril-water-solar-park
https://rippleenergy.com/our-projects/derril-water-solar-park
mailto:DerrilWater@RippleEnergy.com
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C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                     Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       
Steve and Dee—Southfields                             Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows   
June Roger—Springbank                                     Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            
Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy           
Peter & Clarice Harris—Highlands                    Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                 
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                  Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green             
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                    
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                  Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands         
Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             
Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval                
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                  Mark & Sarah—Javad                         
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock                   Winnie Westlake—Arthmead                            
Rob & Carol Cox  - Willow Crest                       Richard & Leila Camp - 1 Meadow View        
Colin & Helen  -   Bridgerule           Fred and Suzanne  Cogdell—Green Pastures  
Paul & Pauline Latham -  The Green               Steven and Annie Youldon = Knowle                 
Ron & Sheila White—Littlebridge Meadows 
Phil and Sue Sanders—26 Southfields             Ian and Tracy—Larapinta 
Rex and Helen Eccott—Crosspark           Joan Whatmore—Southfields 
Ken & Liz James  - Merrifield                             Gautam & Susan, Camellia, Canal Rise 
Christopher & Heather Darwin            Palmer Family— Tamar House 
H Taylor -  Southfields             Ray & Shirley Delaforce 
Tom & Lucy Murray             Bob & Donna Cooper—Southfields 
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BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will upload 
it on to our face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

POTTERS FISH n THIINGs sincerely apologise 

But their baby is putting in an earlier appearance than             
expected  and so their mobile van will not be coming back 

until June. We will let you know the date. 

Wishing them well! 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                 

    7TH AND 21ST MAY 2024                 4TH AND 18TH JUNE 
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WHEELCHAIRS  AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall may be able 

to help you out.                                                                                               

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall committee. 

    BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 
    HIRE HALL from just £25 

                  Small Kitchen £10   
                  Large kitchen £15 
 
BOOKING CLERK   Telephone: 01288 381350 

 sheilacholwill@btinternet.com                                              
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TATSON FARMHOUSE 

BED & BREAKFAST 

   tatsonfarmholidays.co.uk 

Telephone 01288 381011 

Editorial Disclaimer:   
     The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views,     
opinions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness,           
correctness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will 
not be liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses,       
injuries, or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any     
manner it sees fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene,    
offensive, defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other 
laws. 

   REMEMBERING  

DADS EVERYWHERE 

  SUNDAY 16TH JUNE 
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Delicious Home Baking Kits 
 

"So Tasty, So Easy" 
 

The Perfect Gift - Birthday, Thankyou, Christmas 
 

www.scrummiejars.co.uk 
scrummiejars@gmail.com 
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Birthday Wishes to: 

Alison Stenton for 10th May 

Christine Gee for the 12th May 

Steve Thomas for the 15th May 

Matthew South for 16th May 

Marion Abbott for 16th May 

Harvey Cholwill for 1st June 

Gwyneth Cameron for 5th June 

Julia Trayford for 5th June 

Jo South for 11th June 

Dee Thomas for 11th June 

Ella Cholwill for 16th June 

Cliff Seymour Smith for 16th June 

Pam Bowler for 18th June 

Betty Slade for 23rd June 

Angela Brock for 26th June 

SHEILA’S MENTIONS 

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will  upload it on to our 
face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

Belated Birthday Greetings 

to Joan Whatmore  who 

recently celebrated her very 

special 90th Birthday. 

 Congratulations to           

Bill and Margaret Eastcott 

who recently celebrated 

their Diamond Wedding  

Anniversary 

Our very best wishes go to  

David Cole and Jane  Maggs                  

of Southfields who are getting married 

soon at  St. Bridget’s Church. 

Welcome to Craig and Helen  

who have recently moved to 

Southfields from Hampshire. 
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Neighbourhood Watch Notes 
 

If you need to report a problem or a crime, and because there 
is no public phone number for Holsworthy police station, the best way is 
using "devon-cornwall.police.uk" and find the section "report a crime" and 
fill in the  details. Phone 101 as a last resort.  But 999 is still there in an 
emergency, or if something is happening now. 
 
So call 999 if you spot a Rogue Trader or, even worse, if they come to your 
door offering all sorts of work for "cheap " prices, or worse again, saying 
that without them doing what they say needs to be done, you are in     
danger.   Don't believe it. They are just cold calling. Don't be rushed into 
making a hasty decision. Check all facts carefully and in your own time and 
with neighbours who maybe could recommend a local trader. 
 
Are you tempted to go to The Chelsea Flower Show this year? Or any other 
special ticketed event? Buy your tickets from a well known reputable    
merchant, not the first thing that comes up when you use your search  en-
gine. Ticket fraud is rising, £6•7 million was lost in 2023 on fraudulent tick-
ets.   Report such things to Action Fraud on 0300 123 2040, or 
"actionfraud.police.uk". For emails it is "report@phishing.gov.uk". 
 

Now for something entirely different, do keep your pet dogs out of harms 
way by having them on a lead anywhere near farm animals, or loose live-
stock on the moors. No matter what, you can not be absolutely certain 
that the beast in your pet couldn't come to the fore and chase or kill. It 
may be shot and you the poorer by six months porridge and/or £1000 fine. 
Beware of illegal vapes probably containing dangerous chemicals. A smoke 
like that could be the last thing you ever do. Buy with care. 
 
Finally, getting phone calls, texts, WhatsApp or email from someone - may-
be - or not who they say they are?  "This is my new phone, or number". Is 
it?  Use the number you know is correct before responding to "my new 
number". Hackers are everywhere, just like the scum who scam.   Be         
careful, don't speed through the village. If it's free or it looks too good to 
be true, it probably is. Don't get caught, enjoy the better weather on the 
way, I hope.         John McDougall   Co-ordinator 01288 381237 
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http://devon-cornwall.police.uk/
http://actionfraud.police.uk/
mailto:report@phishing.gov.uk
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

                       Welcome you to their  SERVICES  11.00am 

 

   

  5th May        Jan Orchard 

19th May        Revd Simon Leigh  11.15am 

                            Sacrament 

 

  2nd June       Mrs. Cath Paddon 

16th June        Rev. Simon Leigh 

30th June        Courtney Drew 

After the party, my wife Heather took me to a small but delightful hotel on 
the edge of Dartmoor. 
In 2020 she had laid on a major surprise party in Bridgerule village hall, so I 
was rather nervous.  
There were no additional guests for us, but we did encounter a young    
couple who had known each other for many years. She – also called 
Heather - was just taking advantage of the date to propose to her man 
Daniel, so my Heather encouraged him to say Yes. 
It was difficult for him to refuse with a genuine Leapling lurking nearby. 
 
I like to think that we shall all do it again in 2028 (a Tuesday). I shall be very 
pleased and surprised to attain my 22nd birthday on Sunday 29th February 
2032. 
Any local Leapling reading this should contact me now and book a place for 
2028.  
 
 Christopher Darwin 
01288 381265   jcsdarwin@gmail.com 
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FALCON 

29FEBRUARY 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

On 29th February in 2020 I arranged our first lunchtime party for fellow 
Leaplings (or Leapers). That was on a Saturday - and following some local 
publicity there were fourteen of us at midday in the Falcon Hotel, Bude. 
Most were local, but others from Exeter, Honiton and Taunton. 
We had a jolly time and the local newspaper and television asked to join us 
on the day. 
 
When I suggested a repeat on Thursday 29th February 2024, all of them 
wanted to come, but the youngest two, now 5 and 9, had to work on that 
day and two had moved away.  
However, Week St Mary parish magazine produced a new recruit, so we 
were eleven this year.  
I was the oldest at 20, the youngest, an engineer, was 10. Three of us live 
or work in Bridgerule. 
 
Each was again invited to bring a “responsible adult” so we were about 
twenty in all  - and there was some under-age drinking. 
 
Furthermore, several Leaplings had kept in touch within the group so there 
was quite a reunion. Two television crews were there and stayed for most 
of lunchtime, possibly encouraged by Camel Valley champagne.  
 
The hotel provided an excellent buffet and a lady in Pancrasweek supplied 
a wicked chocolate cake – four sides, four candles.  
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam  

 01409 828119 

(please note change of number) 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

                       ROB   
                    Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   07731961653 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 
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http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk


10 

 

 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    09.45 – 10.45 am   
            11.00-  12.00 am                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 Tel:  07805026364 /or email 
             shazforty@hotmail.com 

TABLE TENNIS 

Tuesday from 2.00pm 

Contact Alan on 

01288 382988 or 

email quilts@hotmail.com  

  ART AND CRAFT CLUB                       
Wednesday afternoon   

         Contact  Kath on 
        01288 381459 / or        
Kathwhatmore@gmail.com            
    

  DOG OBEDIENCE  CLASSES 
Telephone Christine on       

01288 381104 or 
Mutley Crew Dog Club  

Facebook  

     SHORT MAT BOWLS           

 Friday from 2.00pm 

Contact Scott on 01288 381459 

or email sdwhatmore@gmail.com  

PILATES - Tuesdays  5.45 - 6.45 
           7.00—8.00 

EMILY SKERRETT 

Email:    ems1982a@gmail.com  

Tel: 07828947545 

 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    09.45 – 10.45 am   
            11.00-  12.00 am                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 Tel:  07805026364 /or email 
             shazforty@hotmail.com 
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mailto:ems1982a@gmail.com
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Carpenter & Building Services 
No Job Too Small 

 

 

  

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

 

 

Call Dave on:   

01288 3815 07 or 07761 055071 
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Pam Colwill NS Revd Simon Leigh Covenant Joint Service PC Pauline Burdett Harvest Festival NS Muriel 
Hodges St Bridgets NS NS Mrs Jan Orchard NS Mark Shears NS 

 If you are a owner of a dog 

who walks by our new 

shop.  Why  are you letting 

it foul our  new shop         

pathways and  far worse 

not pick  it up? 

3 times this has happened  

in a very short time !!! 

You obviously do not care 

WE DO... 

SO STOP YOUR BAD HABIT! 
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Members of The New Inn Ladies Skittle Club  Kilkhampton celebrated 

their end of season  meal and presentation of individual trophies.  

George Hemmings, Captain, thanked the team for supporting her.   

The team came fifth in the Holsworthy and District Ladies League. 

Members of the Art and Craft Club take part in various craft              

activities when they meet. At a recent  session members  enjoyed 

decorating some Easter Eggs before taking them home. 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                              AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

             Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 
MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 

Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                         SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00am 

 

   5th May           Sung Eucharist 

12th May           Morning Prayer 

19th May           Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

26th May           Joint Service  with Methodist Chapel 

 

 2nd June          Sung Eucharist 

   9th June         Morning Prayer 

16th June          Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

23rd June          Joint Service with Methodist Chapel 

30th June          Benefice Eucharist—10.00am 

   
 THANK YOU BRIDGERULE !  

 
 
 
“The Bridgerule Community Shop Team would like to share 
their appreciation in the support that the community gave to 
our first Bingo event on Saturday 16th March by sending out a big “Thank 
You” to all who attended.  It was a happy family event with the hall being full 
and over £750 was raised to help stock the shop.  
 
Also appreciated were the wonderful raffle prizes, chicken dinners and time 
given by volunteers. One person in particular deserves a very big thank you 
and that goes out to Scott for his excellent skill and knowledge in  calling the 
Bingo numbers and their various ditties! This all helped make the evening 
such a success” 
 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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Sound Healing  
and Sound Baths 

 

Fliss Guppy practices Sound Baths at Bridgerule Village Hall. 

Her next session is at 7.00pm on Thursday 16th 

Please contact her on: 

flissyguppy@sereneportaltherapies.co.uk  

Or  07467302982 

Don’t dig it here.. 

Dig it elsewhere.. 

It’s got to be round and it                   

cannot be square.    

You’re digging it wrong … 

                     It’s far too long … 

And you can’t dig a hole where a hole 

don’t belong !! 
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WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.                                                                

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall                       

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 

mailto:flissyguppy@sereneportaltherapies.co.uk
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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Please order your newspapers and 
magazines by e-mailing                             

bridgeruleshop@aol.com or talk to  
Sheila / Kevin / Georgina. 

Initial Opening Hours  

Mon – Sat:   8:30 – 5:30 

Sunday 9 -12 

 

Whilst our initial stock will be varied, we are keen on 

feedback as to what you would like.                                      

So, please pop in and browse. 

Have a freshly brewed tea or coffee  
(bean to cup)  

 

Fresh cakes, pies & pasties. Not forgetting the 

sweets. 

Also a selection of cards. 

mailto:bridgeruleshop@aol.com
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We are pleased to announce that the shop  

Grand Opening 

will take place on 

Saturday 18th May  

at 11:00 am 

Opening ceremony to be carried out by    

The Mayor of Holsworthy                                   

Cllr. Nigel Kenneally. 

Followed by light refreshments in the hall. 

A big thank you to all our shareholders and those who made donations. 

WE’VE DONE IT!! 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  REGISTERED 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
   email:  humphreysweep@mac.com                           Proud to be of service 
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REMINDER: 

There will be no 

Tamar Rock and Roll 

Club in June 

 

 We will be back  on 

July 27th with  

DJ Dynamite Dave. 
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

 

The Big Day has come!!! 

Our Shop is soon to open its doors after the village not having 

this facility for 10 years. 

Quite a lot of other things happening in our village during the 

next couple of months as you will read in this newsletter. 

Please support them when you can. 

 

Sheila Cholwill   email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Editor        telephone:  01288 381350 

PRELIMINARY NOTICE: 

 

CELEBRATING OUR VILLAGE 
REVEL WEEK 

MONDAY 29TH JULY—SATURDAY 3RD AUGUST 

YOUR 

SUGGESTIONS 

AND OFFERS OF         

HELP  PLEASE! 
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Telephone:  01288 350041 

info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 
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